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Table of Funding Applications Related to the Garden Communities 
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Bid 
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Provided 

October 
2015 

DCLG - Locally 
Led Garden 
Cities 
Prospectus 

(15/16 financial 
year) 

DCLG Plan making support, 
infrastructure delivery 
planning, community 
engagement support, 
employment evidence, 
transport modelling, 
masterplanning support, 
community ownership 
modelling, legal support. 

£848,000 Government press 
release on 
7/12/2015 

Approved £640,000 (for 
15/16) 
£208,000 (for 
16/17) 

April 2016 DCLG – Locally 
Led Garden 
Cities 
Prospectus 

(16/17 financial 
year) 

DCLG Plan making support, 
legal support (planning 
and delivery), valuation, 
financial capacity, 
infrastructure modelling 
and capacity assistance, 
community trust 

£651,000 May 2016 Approved £475,000 

June 2017 DCLG – Locally 
Led Garden 
Cities 
Prospectus 

(17/18 financial 
year) 

HCA 
(on behalf of 
DCLG) 

Legal and delivery vehicle 
support, corporate finance 
assistance, place making 
and design, accelerated 
delivery and innovation. 

£890,000 Government press 
release on 3rd

October 2017 

Approved £699,000 (for 
17/18) 
£190,000 (for 
18/19) 

September 
2015 

Healthy New 
Towns 
Programme 

NHS To seek NHS capacity 
assistance in shaping how 
and what the settlements 
may look like and how 
health facilities may be 
integrated into them 

Capacity 
personnel 
assistance 
only 

January 2016 Rejected N/A 
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September 
2017 

Housing 
Advisors 
Programme 

Local 
Government 
Association 

To seek LGA support to 
provide the programme 
with an independent 
adviser to offer support on 
housing delivery and 
planning issues. 

Capacity 
personnel 
assistance 
up to a 
value of 
£70,000 

January 2018 Rejected N/A 

September 
2017 

Housing 
Infrastructure 
Fund – Marginal 
Viability 

Ministry of 
Housing, 
Communities 
and Local 
Government 

Highways improvements 
to provide additional 
network capacity and 
multiple site access points 
to support the West of 
Braintree Garden 
Community. 

£15m January 2018 Rejected N/A 

September 
2017 

Housing 
Infrastructure 
Fund – Forward 
Funding 

Ministry of 
Housing, 
Communities 
and Local 
Government 

Highways improvements 
including the realignment 
of A12 to allow for greater 
development area to be 
included in the Garden 
Community to support the 
Colchester Braintree 
Borders Garden 
Community. 

£229m March 2020 Approved 

September 
2017 

Housing 
Infrastructure 
Fund – Forward 
Funding 

Ministry of 
Housing, 
Communities 
and Local 
Government 

Package of transport 
improvements including 
highways, site access and 
implementation of a 
sustainable rapid transit 
system.  Includes 
provision of a new A120 
to A133 link road together 
with associated new 
junctions to support the 
Tendring Colchester 

£99.9m August 2019 Successful £99.9m 

£271.8m
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Borders Garden 
Community. 

January 
2018 

Planning 
Delivery Fund – 
Joint Working 

Ministry of 
Housing, 
Communities 
and Local 
Government 

Support to enhance, and 
accelerate the preparation 
of the DPD and the 
related supporting 
joint evidence base for the 
Tendring Colchester 
Borders Garden 
Community 

£225,000 March 2018 Rejected N/A 

January 
2018 

Planning 
Delivery Fund – 
Joint Working 

Ministry of 
Housing, 
Communities 
and Local 
Government 

Support to enhance, and 
accelerate the preparation 
of the DPD and the 
related supporting 
joint evidence base for the 
Colchester Braintree 
Borders Garden 
Community 

£225,000 March 2018 Rejected N/A 

January 
2018 

Planning 
Delivery Fund – 
Joint Working 

Ministry of 
Housing, 
Communities 
and Local 
Government 

Support to enhance, and 
accelerate the preparation 
of the DPD and the 
related supporting 
joint evidence base for the 
Colchester Braintree 
Borders Garden 
Community 

£225,000 March 2018 Rejected N/A 

January 
2018 

Planning 
Delivery Fund – 
Innovation 

Ministry of 
Housing, 
Communities 
and Local 
Government 

Support the use 
of new and emerging 
technologies to improve 
participation, support the 
process of communicating 
proposals through 

£100,000 March 2018 Rejected N/A 
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dynamic and visual 
means, as well as 
engaging with the public 
and stakeholder groups in 
more attractive and 
exciting ways – all Garden 
Communities. 

July 2018 Garden Villages 
and Towns 
Capacity Funding 
(2018/19 financial 
year) 

MHCLG/ Homes 
England 

Plan-making and support. £1m February 2019 Approved £1m 

July 2019 Garden Villages 
and Towns 
Capacity Funding 
(2019/20 financial 
year) 

MHCLG/ Homes 
England 

Plan-making and support. £855k March 2020 Approved £550,000




